

SENT BY EMAIL

October 3rd, 2023

Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 17th Floor 777 Bay St. Toronto, ON M7A 2J3

Dear Minister Calandra:

housingsupply@ontario.ca

Re: Responding to the Housing Affordability Task Force's Recommendations

I would like to thank the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing for seeking the input from the Municipality of East Ferris regarding the Housing Affordability Task Force Recommendations.

ll Minister Calandro

Please find attached the top 5 priorities for our community in keeping with the East Ferris Housing Plan that is also attached. As our #1 priority, you will note the request that the Municipality of East Ferris be considered for the 10% northern and rural component of the Building Faster Fund. We want to partner with the provincial government and build more homes in our community.

Sincerely,

Pauline Rochefort

Mayor Municipality of East Ferris